The regular meeting of the B.C. Pipers' Association was held on Jan. Elst in the Seaforth Armoury with the President Mr. Essen in the Chair.

The minutes of the previous meeting were adopted as read.

The president told the meeting that due to the small number of members attending, that the election of officers for the year 1954 would be laid over till the next meeting.

The President read a letter from Donald Ma cLeod who said that there arreared to be no obstacles to his making a trip to Vancouver but that he would prefer to travel by boat rather than by plane, as he wished to rest.

Mr. Esson also read a letter from Mr. Steve MacKinnon who expects to be in Vancouver in late January or early February. He said that Washington was definitely interested in our proposed visitor Donald MacLeod and in his opinion Bobbie Ma cLeod would be a good attraction as an accordinist.

Mr. Psson read the financial statement for the year 1953 to the members.

MOVED by Mr. G. Sinclair and seconded by Mr. D. MacLeod that the financial statement be adopted as read and with a vote of thanks to the Secretary-Treasurer.

CARRIED

MOVED by Mr. G. Allan and seconded by Mr. D. Murray that the President write to Donald MacLeod and find out if he was definitely opposed to travelling by air and would insist on a sea voyage.

CARRIED

The President announced that he had arranged to have the Seaforht Armoury available to our Association for the Indoor Meet.

MOVED by Mr. G. Sinclair and seconded by Mr. D. Murray that the Auditorium be booked for the date of Friday April 30th 1954.

CARRIED

The President read a letter from the Travel Bureau asking for details of the bagpine competition here and the Secretary was instructed to write a suitable reply.

MOVED by Mr. G. Sinclair and seconded by Mr. D. Murray that the election of officers for 1954 be deferred till the next meeting.

The regular meeting of the B.C. Pipers' Association was held nn Jan. 21st in the Seaforth Armoury with the President Mr. Esson in the Chair.

The minutes of the previous meeting were adopted as read.

The president told the meeting that due to the small number of members attending that the election of officers for the year 1954 would be laid over till the next meeting.

The President read a letter from Donald MacLeod who said that there appeared to be no obstacles to his making a trip to Vancouver but that he would prefer to travel by boat rather than by plane, as he wished to rest.

Mr. Esson also read a letter from Mr. Steve MacKinnon who expects to be in Vancouver in late January or early February. He said that Washington was definitely interested in our proposed visitor Donald MacLeod and in his opinion Robbie MacLeod would be a good attraction as an accordionist.

Mr. Esson read the financial statement for the year 1953 to the members.

MOVED by Mr. G.Sinclair and seconded by Mr.D.MacLeod that the financial statement be adopted as read and with a vote of thanks to the Secretary - Treasurer.

CARRIED

MOVED by Mr. G. Allan and seconded by Mr. D. Murray that the President write to Donald MacLeod and find out if he was definitely opposed to travelling by air and would insist on a sea voyage.

CARRIED

The President announced that he had arranged to have the Seaforth Armoury available to our Association for the Indoor Meet. MOVED by Mr. G. Sinclair and seconded by Mr. T. Murray that the Auditorium be booked for the date of Friday April 30th 1954.

CARRIED

The President read a letter from the Travel Bureau asking for details of the Bagpipe competition here and the Secretary was instructed to write a suitable reply.

MOVED by Mr. G. Sinclair and seconded by Mr. D. Murray that the election or officers for 1954 be deferred till the next meeting.

The regular meeting of the B.C. Pipers' Association was held in the Secforth Armoury on Feb. 18th, with the President Mr. Esson in the Chair.

Mr. Esson reported that he had booked the Auditorium for May 1st.

The President then vacated the Chair to Mr. Valter Douglas and the election of officers for the year was held.

MOVED by H.A. Mumford and seconded by J. Hearn that E. Esson be nominated for President.

MOVED by D. MacLeod and seconded by D. MacKenzie that nomination be closed

Mr. F. Esson was declared elected as President for the year 1954.

MOVED by D. MacLeod and seconded by H.A. Mumford that G. Sinclair be nominated as Vice President.

MOVED by Mr. Douglas and seconded by H.A. Mumford that nominations be alosed.

CARRIED

Mr. G. Sinclair was declared elected as Vice President for the year 1954.

MOVED by H.A. Mumford and seconded by G. Sinclair that D. Urquhart be nominated for Secretary.

MOVED by D. MacKenzie and seconded by F.J. McIvor that nominations be closed.

D. Urauhart was declared elected as Secretary for the year 1954.

MOVED by R. MacVicar and seconded by W. Douglas that D. Urquhart be nominated for Treasurer.

MOVED by G. Sinclair seconded by that nominations be closed

D. Urauhart was declared elected for Treasurer for the year 1954.

The following members were chosen for the committee for the year 1954.

H. Aird, D. Murray, F.J. McIvor, D. MacLeod, R. MacVicar, W.A. MacAdie, A. Ballie, M. Wichelson, George Allan.

Auditors for the years A. Baillie and W.A. MacAdie.

Mr. G. Si clair suggested that in view of the size of the Association and the amount of money on hand that a Board of Trustees be appointed to look after the finances.

There was considerable discussion as to who would eligible to act as trustees and thes matter was left for the Executive to donsider.

MOVED by Mr. Mumford and seconded by R. MacVicar that ## three trustees be appointed to handle the finances of the Association CARRIED

Ancommittee consisting of the President, W. Douglas and H. Aird was formed to review the Constitution.

Several matter connected with the concert and the Indoor Meet were left to the Executive.

There being no further business the meet's adjourned.

The Regular meeting of the B.C. Pipers' Association was held in the Seaforth Armoury on Feb. 18th, with the President, Mr. Esson, in the chair.

The President Told the members that he received word that Donald MacLeod would be unable to come to Vancouver this year due to all important engagement in Dingwall which he was expected to attend. He therefore called a special meeting of the Association and at that meeting was authorized to offer Donald MacLeod a trio to Vancouver for next year and also authorized to write toD. MacClean and find out if he could come to Vancouver.

Mr. Esson reported that he had booked the Auditorium for May 1st.

The President then vacated the Chair to Mr. Walter Douglas and the election of officers for the year was held.

MOVED by H.A. Mumford and seconded by J. Hearn that F. Esson be nominated for President.

MOVED by D. MacLeod and seconded by D. MacKenzie that nomination be closed. CARRIED

Mr. E. Esson was declared elected as President for the year 1954.

MOVED BY D. MacLeod and seconded by H.A. Mumford that G. Sinclair be nominated as Vice President.

MOVED by Mr. Douglas and seconded by H.A. Mumford that nominations be closed.

CARRIED

Mr. G. Sinclair was declared elected as Vice President for the year 1954.

MOVED by H.A. Mumford and seconded by G. Sinclair that D. Urguhart be nominated Secretary.

MOVED by D. MacKenzie and seconded by F.J. McIvor that nominations be closed.

D. Urquhart was declared elected as Secretary for the year 1954.

MOVED by R. McVicar and seconded by W. Douglas that D. Urquhart be nominated as Treasurer.

MOVED by G. Sinclair and seconded by ?? that nominations be closed.

D. Urquhart was declared treasured for the year 1954.

The following members were chosen for the committee for the year 1954.

H. Aird D. Murray, F.J. McIvor, D. MacLeod, R. MacVicar W.A. MacAdie, A. Baillie, M. Nicholson, George Allan.

Auditors for the year: A. Baillie and W.A. MacAdie.

Mr. G. Sinclair suggested that in view of the size of the Association and the amount of money on hand that a Board of Trustees be appointed to look after the finances.

There was considerable discussion as to who would be eligible to act as trustees and this matter was left for the Executive to consider.

MOVED by Mr. Mumford and seconded by R. MacVicar that three Trustees be appointed to handle the finances of the Association CARRIED

A committee consisting of the President, W. Douglas, and H. Aird was formed to review the constitution.

Several matters connected with the concert were left to the executive.

The regular meeting of the B.C. Pipers' Association was held in the Seaforth Armoury on March 18th with the President Mr. Esson in the Chair.

The minutes of the previous meeting were adopted as read.

The Secretary read a letter from the B.C. Highland Dancing Association which is putting on a Piping competition at their July 1st Meet and wished to have a delegation from our Association meet with them on March 25th.

The Secretary was instructed to contact Mr. Gordon Sinclair and ask him to attend this meeting.

The Secretary read a letter from Kathlesn Morrison the singer who submitted a fee of \$50 plus expenses of around \$150 for an appearance here.

The President wrote to Donald MacLean who accepted the invitiation of our Association to some to Vancouver and also Bobbe MacLeod has accepted. There is also a good possibility of an Army Air Left for them.

MOVED by H.A. Mumford and seconded by Mr. Muckart that the fee of the singer Kathleen Morrison be accepted.

CARRIED

The President said that Mrs. Bingham offered to supply a country Dancing number for our concert and would also secure the co-operation of the School Board in publicising our convert.

Mary Isdale also offered to put on a number something similar to last years.

At the Indoor Meet it was suggested that the mike of the public Address system have a long cord.

Committees for the Indoor Meet:

Announcer Rod MacVicar who also offered to arrange the P.A. system.

Doormen Charlie MacKenzie and W.A. MacAdie Scorers Alistair Bailte and Georgina MacPhail

Entries H.A. Mumford:

Prises D. MacDonald, Red MacVicar and Secretary

Floor Comittee F.J. McIver & Mr. Knowles

Roundup Red MacIsaac

Tumers Macolm Nicholson and

The Secretary was instructed to contact the B.C. Highland Dancing Association in regard to the use of their Danging platforms for use at our Indoor Meet.

The reported that a meeting of the Constitution committee was held and read out several suggested changes to the members.

Mr. Esson said that he attended the Pacific International meeting while in Scattle and found that both Portland and Scattle were anxious to hear our guests. There was some discussion as to whether it would be wise to let the guests play at our Indoor Meet but the members were decidedly against it as it would hurt the attendance at our Concert on May 1st.

The Secretary was instructed to write to Mr. Ironside and Alastair MacRae and tell them that we would allow our guests to come to Seattle for a nominal sum to cover expenses.

Mr. Rod MacVicar offered to contact the English Bay Pavilion for a reservation for our Thursday April 29th banquet.

The regular meeting of the B.C. Pipers' Association was held in the Seaforth Armoury on March 18th with the President Mr. Esson in the Chair.

The minutes of the previous meeting were adopted as read.

The Secretary read a letter .from the B.C. Highland Dancing Association which is putting on a Piping competition at their July 1st Meet and wished to have a delegation from our Association meet with them on March 25th.

The Secretary was instructed to contact Mr. Gordon Sinclair and ask him to attend this meeting.

The Secretary read a letter from Kathleen M° rrison the singer who submitted afee of \$50 plus expenses of around \$150 for an appearance here.

The President wrote to Donald MacLean who accepted the invitiation of our association to come to Vancouver and also Bobbe MacLeod has accepted. There is also a good possibility of an Army Air Lift for them.

MOVED by H>A> Mumford and seconded by Mr. Muckart that the fee of the singer Kathleen Morrison be accepted.

CARRIED

The President said that Mrs. Bingham offered to supply a country Dancing number for our concert and would also secure the cooperation of the School Board in publicising our concert.

Mary Isdale also offered to put or a number something similar to last years.

At the Indoor Meet it was suggested that the mike of the public Address system have a long cord.

Committees for the Indoor Meet:

Announcer Rod MacVicor who also offered to arrange the P.A. system.

Doormen Charlie MacKenzie and W.A. MacAdie

Scorers Alistair Baillie and Georgina MacPhail

Entries H.A. Mumford

Prizes D. MacDonald, Rod MacVicar and Secretary

Floor Comittee F.J. McIvor & Mr. Knowles

Roundup Rod MacIsaac

Timers Malcolm Nicholson and

The Secretary was instructed to contact the B.C. Highland Dancing Association in regard to the use of their Dancing platforms for use at our Indoor Meet.

The President reported that a meeting of the Constitution committee was held and read out several suggested changes to the members.

Mr. Esson said that he attended the Pacific International meeting while in Seattle and found that both Portland and Seattle were anxious to hear our guests.

There was some discussion as to whether it would be wise to let the guests play at our Indoor Meet but the members were decidedly against it as it would hurt the attendance at our Concert on May 1st.

The Secretary was instructed to write to Mr. Ironside and Alistair MacRae and tell them that we would allow our guests to come to Seattle for a nominal sum to cover expenses.

Mr. Rod MacVicar offered to contact the English Bay Pavillion for a reservation for our Thursday April 29th banquet.

An Executive Meeting of the B.C. Pipers' Association was held on April 8th, in the Seaforth Armoury with the President Mr. Edmund Esson in the Chair.

The President reported that the matter of transportation for our two guests would be settled in a few days.

Mr. MacVicar said that he had arrangements to have a P.A. system for our Indoor Meet for a Brice of \$22 against a price of \$35. last year.

It was decided that the Dancing Event for this year would be Professional Sword Dance.

The lineup of the competitions will be similar to last year except that the Old Highland Airs would be in the evening instead of the afternoon.

Judges for the Amateur events were selected as follows:

George Allan, Hugh Aird and A. Muckart.

It was suggested that competitors draw for position.

Mr. W.A. MacAdie agreed to bring two cash boxes for the money.

The Secretary will round up the trophies.

Alistair Baillie agreed to place ads for the Indoor Mest in Coming Events in the Daily Papers.

It was decided that an Armoured car should be hired to take care of the cash receipts.

CONCERT

MOVED by Rod MacVicer and seconded by F.J. McIvor that our publicity for the concert be handled by L.C. Way.

CARRIED

The Secretary was instructed to write to Kathleen Morrison for pictures.

The President will talk to L.C. Way and arrange for the publicity.

MOVED by D. MacLeod and seconded by F.J. MacIver that an amount of \$3. per ticket be charged tor the banquet.

The Scoretary was instructed to have 100 numbered tickets printed and the place to be printed on the ticket as English Bay Sports Pavilion, adjoining English Bay Bowling Green.

Mr. Rod MacIssac said he was going to Seattle and promised to see Mr. Chesnut of Seattle in regard to a stopover of our guests in that city.

An Executive meeting of the B.C. Pipers' Association was held on April 8th, in the Seaforth Armoury with the President Mr. Edmund Esson in the Chair.

The President reported that the matter of transportation for our two guests would be settled in a few days.

Mr. MacVicar said that he had arrangements to have a P.A. system for our Indoor Meet for a price of \$22 against a price of \$35. last year.

It was decided that the Dancing Event for this year would be Professional Sword Dance.

The lineup o^{the competitions will be similar to last year except that the Old Highland Airs would be in the evening instead of the afternoon.}

Judges for the Amateur events were selected as follows:

George Allan, Hugh Aird and A. Muckart.

It was suggested that competitors draw for position.

Mr. W.A. MacAdie agreed to bring two cash boxes for the money.

The Secretary will round up the trophies.

Allistair Baillie agreed to place ads for the Indoor Meet in Coming Events in the Daily Papers.

It was decided that an Armoured car should be hired to take care of the cash receipts.

CONCERT

MOVED by Rod MacVicar and seconded by F.J. McIvor that our publicity for the concert be handled by L.C. Way.

CARRIED

The Secretary was instructed to write to Kathleen Morrison for pictures.

The President will talk to L.C. Way and arrange for the publicity.

MOVED by D. MacLeod and seconded by F.J. MacIvor that an amount of \$3. per ticket be charged for the banquet.

CARRIED

The Secretary was instructed to have 100 numbered tickets printed and the place to be printed on the ticket as English Bay Sports Pavilion, adjoining English Bay Bowling Green.

Mr. Rod MacIsaac said he was going to Seattle and promised to see Mr. Chesnut of Seattle in regard to a stopover of our guests in that city.

The regular meeting of the B.C. Pipers' Association was held in the Seaforth Armoury on May 20th 1954, with the President Mr. E. Esson in the Chair.

The minutes of the Previous meeting were adopted as read.

The President read the financial statements of the Concert, Indoor Meet and Banquet.

Mr. Esson read a letter from Mr. Goghill of the Winnipeg Pipers' Association who said that they held a concert featuring Donald Maclean and Bobbie MacLead and that they played to a full house and offered to send us some of the profits.

A long discussion followed the rending of this letter.

MOVED by F.J. McIvor and seconded by G. Sinelair that the President request an amount of \$250 from Winnipeg similar to what Edmonton paid.

CHERTED

The Secretary was instructed to write and request this amount giving a full explanation as to the reason for setting \$250 as a fair fee for the services of our guests.

In regard to next year's project the President thought it would be of great advantage to make arrangements well in advance and the tour should be fully set up not later than September.

The President suggested a change in the membership fee from \$1 to \$5, the latter amount including an admission to our annual banquet.

Mr. MacVicar pointed out that there was less interest in our meet than in previous years and thought that some consideration should be given to stimulate more interest in it. He thought that the concert should not be given precedence over the Indoor Meet.

Mr. McIvor said in his opinion that if the dates of the Concert and the Meet were wider apart then it would be possible to give more publicity to the Indoor Meet without hurting our gate at the concert.

The Secretary was instructed to write a letter to Mrs. Bingham and also one to Mrs. MacNab thanking them for their contribution to our concert.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned, and the balance of the evening was spent in listening to the tape recordings made recently.

The regular meeting of the . Pipers' Association was held in the Seaforth Armoury on May 20th 1954, with the President Mr. E. Esson in the Chair.

The minutes of the Previous meeting were adopted ac read.

The President read the financial statements of the Concert, Indoor Meet and Banquet.

Mr. Esson read a letter from Mr. Goghill of the Winnipeg Pipers' Association who said that they held a concert featuring Donald Maclean and Bobbie MacLeod and that they played to a full house and offered to send us some of the profits.

Long discussion followed the reading of this letter.

MOVED by F.J. McIvor and seconded by G. Sinclair that the President request an amount of \$250 from Winnipeg similar to what Edmonton paid.

CARRIED

The Secretary was instructed to write and request this amount giving a full explanation as to the reason for setting \$250 as a fair fee for the services of our guests.

In regard to next year's project the President thought it would be of great advantage to make arrangements well in advance and the tour should be fully set up not later than September.

The President suggested a change in the membership fee from \$1 to \$5the latter amount including an admission to our annual banquet.

Mr. MacVicar pointed out that there was less interest in our meet than in previous years and thought that some consideration should be given to stimulate more interest in it. He thought that the concert should not be given precedence over the Indoor Meet.

Mr. McIvor said in his opinion that if the dates of the Concert and the Meet were wider apart then it would be possible to give more publicity to the Indoor Meet without hurting our gate at the concert.

The Secretary was instructed to write a letter to Mrs. Bingham and also one to Mrs. MacNab thanking them for their contribution to our concert.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned, and the balance of the evening was spent in listening to the tape recordings made recently.

The regular meeting of the B.C. Pipers Association was held on Sept. 16th 1954 in the Seaforth Armoury with the Fresident Mr. Ed Esson in the Chair. The minutes of the previous meeting were adopted as read. The President reported that everything was well in hand in regard to the Robert Wilson concert which will be held on Oct. 14-15-16th. Mr. W.A. M MacAdie was appointed as one of the Joint committee members.

MOVED by Mr. Rod MacIsaac and seconded by Mr. H. Mumford that Seumas MacNeill contacted in regard to a co-operative tour with each city paying its proportional share of the expenses and the number of artists either one, two, three.

CARRIED

MOVED by Mr. George Allan and seconded by Mr. H. Mumford that Donald MacLeod be brought to Vancouver by our Assochation and if possible by a military pass.

CARRIED

The President said it would be necessary to set up the tour before the end of the year in order to avoid last minute complications.

MOVED by G. Singlair and seconded by H. Mumford that Mr. Robert Wilson be approached in regard to publishing our book of tunes.

CARRIED

Mr. Sinclair suggested an entertainment committee to provide 2 pipers to play at the meetings.

The President asked Mr. Sinclair to form a committee to take care of this matter.

The regular meeting of the B.C. Pipers Association was held on Sept. 16th 1954 in the Seaforth Armoury with the President Mr. Ed Esson in the Chair. The minutes of the previous meeting were adopted as read.

The President reported that everything was well in hand ir regard to the Robert Wilson concert which will be held on Oct. 14-15-16th. Mr. W. A. MacAdie was appointed as one of the Joint committee members.

MOVED by Mr. Rod MacIsaac and seconded by Mr. H. Mumford that Seumas MacNeil contacted in regard to a co-operative tour with each city paying; its proportional share of the expenses and the number of artists either one, two, three.

CARRIED

MOVED by Mr. George Allan and seconded by Mr. H. Mumford that Donald MacLeod be brought to Vancouver by our Association and if possible by a military pass.

CARRIED

The President said it would be necessary to set up the tour before the end of the year in order to avoid last minute complications.

MOVED by G. Sinclair and seconded by H. Mumford that Nr. Robert Wilson be approached in regard to publishing our book of tunes.

CARRIED

Mr. Sinclair suggested an entertainment committee to provide 2 pipers to play at the meetings.

The President asked Mr Sinclair to form a committee to take care of this matter.

The regular meeting of the B.C. Pipers' Association was held in the Seaforth Armoury on October 21st 1954 with the President Mr. E' Esson in the Chair.

The Secretary being absent the minutes were written by Mr. H. Mumford.

The President read a letter from Mr. Seumas MacNeill regarding a proposed tour of several pipers under his sponsorship and also his reply to that letter.

MOVED by Mr. G. Sinclair and seconded by Mr. H. Mumford that the Commanding Officer of the Seaforths be approached in regard to bringing out Pipe Major Donald MacLeod.

CARRIED

MOVED by Mr. D. MacLeod and seconded by Mr. F. McIvor that 30 tunes be submitted to Robert Wilson for submission to a board of Old Country pipers for comment and pub lication to be held in abeyance until receipt of comments.

CARRIED

MOVED by Mr. G. Sinclair and seconded by Mr. W.A. MacAdie that 100 L sterling be offered to Pipe Major Donald MacLeod, over and above his living expenses for the purpose of teaching classes of piping.

CARRIED

Mr. Mumford brought up for discussion the idea of an Association pin or button and the matter was left in his hands for further investigation.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned and the balance of the evening was devoted to piping.

H.A. Mumford,

Acting Secretary.

The regular meeting of the B.C. Pipers' Association was held in the Seaforth Armoury on October 21st 1954 with the President Mr. E. Esson in the Chair.

The Secretary being absent the minutes were written by Mr. H. Mumford.

The President read a letter from Mr. Seumas MacNeill regarding a proposed tour of several pipers under his sponsorship and also his reply to that letter.

MOVED by Mr. G. Sinclair and seconded by Mr. H. Mumford that the Commanding Officer of the Seaforths be approached in regard to bringing out Pipe Major Donald MacLeod. CARRIED

MOVED by Mr. D. MacLeod and seconded by Mr. F. McIvor that 30 tunes be submitted to Robert Wilson for submission to a board of Old Country pipers for comment and publication to be held in abeyance until receipt of comments.

CARRIED

MOVED by Mr. G. Sinclair and seconded by Mr. W.A. MacAdie that 100 L sterling be offered to Pipe Major Donald MacLeod, over and above his living expenses for the purpose of teaching classes of piping.

CARRIED

Mr. Mumford brought up for discussion the idea of an Association pin or button and the matter was left in his hands for further investigation.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned and the balance of the evening was devoted to piping.

H.A. Mumford,Acting Secretary.

The regular meeting of the B'". Pipers' Association was held on Nov. 18th 1954 in the Seaforth Armoury with the President Mr. E. Esson in the Chair.

The minutes were adopted as read.

The President said he had received no further word from Mr. Seumas MacNeill in regard to a proposed tour of pipers.

Mr. Esson read a letter from Pipe Major Donald MacLeod who said there would be no complications from his end and that he was pleased to accept our invitation to come to Vancouver.

Mr. Esson said he was working out a plan whereby Donald MacLeod would come out on some form of a pass.

He also read a letter from Bobbie MacLeod who expects to visit Vancouver some time during the coming year with a group of artists and spoke of the possibility of a concert here.

MOVED by Mr. C. MacKenzie and seconded by Mr. Rod MacVicar that the President write Bobbie MacLeod and obtain full particulars of his proposed visit.

CARRIED

MOVED by Mr. G. Sinclair and seconded by Mr. D. MacLeod that the discussion on the concert be shelved till a reply from Bobbie MacLeod is obtained.

CARRIED

There being no further business the meeting adjourned and the balance of the evening devoted to piping.

The regular meeting of the B.C. Pipers' Association was held on Nov. 18th 1954 in the Seaforth Armoury with the President Mr. E. Esson in the Chair.

The minutes were adopted as read.

The President said he had received no further word from Mr. Seumas MacNeill in regard to a proposed tour of pipers.

Mr. Esson read a letter from Pipe Major Donald MacLeod who said there would be no complications from his end and that he was pleased to accept our invitation to come to Vancouver.

Mr. Esson said he was working out a plan whereby Donald MacLeod would come out on some form of a pass.

He also read a letter from Bobbie MacLeod who expects to visit Vancouver some time during the coming year with a group of artists and spoke of the possibility of a concert here.

MOVED by Mr. C. MacKenzie and seconded by Mr. Rod MacVicar that the President write Bobbie MacLeod and obtain full particulars of his proposed visit.

CARRIED

MOVED by Mr. G. Sinclair and seconded by Mr. D. MacLeod that the discussion on the concert be shelved till a reply from Bobbie MacLeod is obtained.

CARRIED

There being no further business the meeting adjourned and the balance of the evening devoted to piping.